
 Mid West Football League Inc 
 

 
 

President: - Matthew Cook                                                 Secretary:-Brenda Tully 
Vice President: - Peter Cock 

  

MINUTES 
 

Minutes of Meeting of Mid West Football League, held Tuesday 23rd April 2019 at the Minnipa Hotel, 
commenced at 8.00pm 
 

1. Roll call & Welcome 
1.1. Present 

President   Matthew Cook 
Vice President   Peter Cock 
Secretary   Brenda Tully 
Central Eyre   Aaron Grocke & Jared Sampson 
Elliston    Nathan Little & Chad Fleming 
West Coast Hawks  Tegan Whitford & Kirk Montgomerie 
Western Districts  Scott Feltus & Jerel Fromm 
Wudinna United  Greg Scholz & Shane Dupree 
Wirrulla    David Vincenti & Craig Johnson  
EPFC    Ned Luscombe 
 

1.2. Apologies 
Treasurer   Leanne McArdle 
SANFL     Richard Murphy & Andrew Taheny 
Umpire Coordinator  Wade Shepperd 
    
       

2. Confirmation of Minutes of Last Meeting 
2.1. That the Minutes of the MWFL meeting held on 25th March 2019 be passed as true and 

correct 
Proposed:      Nathan Little 
2nd:       Kirk Montgomerie 
All in Favour.      CARRIED   
   

3. Business Arising from Minutes of Last Meeting 
3.1  Flow FM Presenter –           Clubs to talk to their members for somebody to do this job. 
3.2  5CC Presenter –    Darryl Johnson is currently doing this for MWFL. 
3.3 Rule changes 2019 – All rule changes adopted in the MWFL except Rule No 4 Runners and  

Water Carriers.  
3.4 Red Card – Player can be replaced after 10 minutes playing time. 
 6 – 6 – 6 – Clubs must have 6 layers inside the 50m arcs, with one player to be inside the 

goal square. (Four midfield players are to be positioned inside the Centre square with the 
wingmen required to be placed somewhere along the wing).  

3.5 Country Football Web Page – Lawrie Colliver. Mid West Football League not paying 
$500.00 to this web page. 

 Moved Brenda Tully Seconded Aaron Grocke All in favour CARRIED  
3.6 Association Coaches for 2019 – U17 –  Tony Tree 
     U15 – Shane Pittaway 



3.7 MWFL Pt Adelaide Cup & Kinlough Cup training –Sunday 19th May 11am. Other training 
dates and venues will be advised after this training.  

3.8 Vice President  - This needs to be actioned by all clubs.        All clubs to follow up.  
3.9 Coaches – All coaches must have done there online coaches course to be able to print off 

team sheets.  Please make sure all your coaches have completed this.     All clubs to action 
 

4. Questions on Notice: 
4.1  ANZAC Round – 27th April 2019 – Main game will be Wudinna United v Western Districts 
 

5. Treasurers Report: Nil report 
 

6. Correspondence: 

• MWFL – Rule changes 2019. 

• Anzac Round – Sent club games info to SANFL CFL. 

• Norwood Cup – Match Day info 

• Mortlock Shield – Match Day info 

• EP Forum 7th April 2019 

• EP Forum – Media Release 

• White Shorts for Junior players clarification. 

• Laws of the game changes for budgets/change rooms/umpire rooms. 

• MWFL – Umpire Abuse notices. 

• MWFL – Major sponsors for 2019 

• Break through Round for Mental Health 22nd June 2019.  All clubs will receive email info for the 
home games on that date. 

• EP Forum reports to be combined and collated as a League.  Matt Cook to follow up. 
 

7. Presidents Report 
Matthew Cook spoke of recent EP Forum and some of the proposals that were put to the meeting.  
There seems to be a request for all leagues to pay $2500.00 per Football club to the EP Football 
Council.  At the time of the EP Forum we as Mid West FL were not prepared to vote that this proposal 
be accepted.  This was to be taken back to all leagues and discuss further.  Matthew Cook welcomed 
Ned Luscombe to the meeting tonight so if we have any questions we may be able to get clarification 
or some idea.  Ned Luscombe spoke of the structure of the EP Football Council and that they have had 
several meetings plus the recent EP Forum.  There are many questions since the EP Forum and we 
need to direct them to the EP Football Council.  The EP Football Council is a two year term.  Remember 
as a league we have the right to ask questions.  The role that Richard Murphy has is for 2 years and is 
being funded by local councils/government and leagues.  This will be reviewed and we can have our 
say on the input he has had to our league.  As a league we need to use him a lot more.  Several clubs 
have been trying to contact Richard Murphy and haven’t had a response.  Brenda Tully has had several 
phone calls from several clubs in Mid West FL with queries and has helped them over the phone.  This 
is something we as a league need to take up with SANFL/CFL.   
Ned Luscombe spoke of the connection with the Norwood FC who are looking at doing a lot more on 
the EP.  Making sure that they cover all parts of the EP and Leagues/Clubs.  Several question were 
asked of the positions on the EP Football council especially those who are independent.  Ned 
Luscombe asked that we direct those questions to the EP Football Council as he couldn’t answer for 
the other members.  He believed he was independent.  Teagan Whitford asked that if we don’t pay 
the money or do anything with the EP Football Council what happens to us as a league.  We gain 
assistance for Umpiring, Administration, Finance, Grants, and Football in general.  Matthew Cook will 
be collating information from clubs and will be reporting to the EP Football Council on behalf of the 
league.  All clubs need to be talking about our league and what you all think.  Remember your clubs 
own this league not the executives.  Need to hear your voices.  Clubs remaining sustainable for the 
future is the number one priority for all of us. 
Brenda Tully and Matthew Cook to speak to Matthew Duldig at Mortlock Shield or Country 
Championships re independent representatives on EP Football Council.   
 



8. General Business 
8.1 Water Boys need to make sure they have shoes on when delivering water on the oval.   
8.2 Wade Shepperd to contact all panel umpires and make sure they are on the same page with the  

new rule changes. 
8.3 Mental Health Round June 22nd 2019. Breakthrough Mental Health Research Foundation Football  

Round. For a very good cause and mental health and suicide touches all our communities. All clubs 
will need to register with Breakthrough Mental Health Research Foundation. 

8.4 Mail Medal Count. – Saturday 24th August 2019 Second Semi, instead of the Sunday. As previously 
noted on the program.  Will be at Warramboo host Central Eyre.   
Wirrulla will need to be given a chance to host the Medal Count as they will miss this years. 

8.5 Defibrillators – Check that everyone has them, where they are kept and ensure batteries have 
been checked.   SUGGESTED ACTION: Remind clubs and reissue list as to locations to all clubs  

 
9. Umpires Report: Umpires Level 1 online course – www.aflumpirestraining.com.au use this for club 

umpires.  They will need approx. 1hr to do the course on line. 
 
 

10.  Other Reports & Business:  
10.1  Ned Luscombe thanked the delegates and executives for allowing him to come and have an input  

  into this meeting and to listen to the general chat of the League. 
10.2 Brenda Tully to contact Georgia Kontos re booking clubrooms for Norwood Cup/Kinlough Cup  

 training Sunday 19th May. 
 

 
10. Club Reports: 

• Wudinna United – Nil 

• Central Eyre –       Peter Cock spoke of B grade game started late.  The game was still 
finished by 2.30pm.   Need to make sure all games start on time.   

• Elliston – New Verandah at clubrooms.  Will be having a spare ball at the Northern end 
and the clubrooms end of the oval. Matthew Cook also added a word of thanks to Chad 
Fleming for taking on the President’s position at Elliston FC.   

• West Coast Hawks – Needs laminated new rule changes for Streaky Bay. 

• Wirrulla – Nil 

• Western Districts – Nil 
  

12. Next Meeting:                                 AGM - Monday 29th July 2019   - Minnipa Hotel  at 7.30pm  
 
13. Meeting Closed:  10.09pm                  

   
 

 

http://www.aflumpirestraining.com.au/

